Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes: 24 September 2003 meeting 

Members (those in attendance are in bold):  David Blake, Hank Fradella, Maureen Gorman,  Janet Morrison, Ann Marie Nicolosi, Emmanuel Osagie, Ruth Palmer, Aigli Papantonopoulou, Shri Rao, Gail Simmons
Discussion and Actions :

1.    In response to our request of the Steering Committee for clarification about the status of our Final Recommendation on faculty work in the transformed system, we received a memo from Steering’s convener, Suzanne Pasch. Discussion was prompted by this memo about how the CFA Final Recommendation is being interpreted across campus. 

Hank reported that the Faculty Senate has asked the Senate Executive Board (SEB) to draft a resolution stating that there should be no special documentation of how faculty spend the 6 hours of non-teaching time under transformation, because documentation is already required (reappointment, tenure, promotions, and five-year review). In our discussion in CFA we reemphasized that this is indeed made clear in the CFA Final Recommendation, but we acknowledged that many faculty members have probably not read the CFA Final Recommendation.

Hank agreed to draft a resolution to send to the SEB asking them to urge faculty members to read the CFA Final Recommendation, and stating clearly that it is CFA’s interpretation of our Recommendation that indeed no extra documentation for the 6 hours is needed. Hank’s resolution will be circulated to CFA via the CFA-L list.

The CFA Final Recommendation does make provision for a planning  process within departments so that the workload is distributed in a fair manner, but this is a process of planning forward, not of evaluation.  

2.     Representation on the “conference committee” to work out the implementation of faculty work under the transformed system:  The Senate inquired if we would recommend a representative from the School of Nursing to sit on the committee. After discussion CFA concluded that we are not in a position to make recommendations outside of the CFA membership. We are awaiting a request from Academic Affairs for CFA members to sit on the council, and we feel strongly that CFA should have substantial representation since we can best speak for the Final Recommendation.

3.     We organized two subcommittees to begin work on the two charges before us:

For the charge about SOSA review: David (convener), Janet, Shri, Emmanuel, Aigli.

For the charge about Promotions: Maureen (convener), Hank, Annie, Gail, Ruth.

We will ask Steering if they want to re-write the charge for SOSA to explicitly include that the review would be done in the context of transformation, and to include consideration of whether awards decisions should be made across Schools or within Schools. 

Scheduled Meetings:

Next scheduled meeting will be on Wednesday, October 8 at 2 p.m. in room 232 in the Social Sciences Building.  

Submitted on 26 September 2003 by: Janet Morrison

